

Anderson County Historical Society

PO Box 148 Clinton TN 37717

Email: pghs@att.net
Web: http://pellissippi.org

Faceboook: http://www.facebook.com/116244835062396

VOLUME 38 ISSUE 10 October 2016

October meeting:

The Anderson County Historical Society will hold its final monthly meeting for 2016 on Thursday, October 27th at 7pm in the community room of the Clinton Public Library. Election of the Society's officers for 2017-2018 will be held and the Society will award certificates to the first applicants approved for membership in the First Families of Anderson County Program. **Although no speaker is scheduled, a special treat is planned.**

The following members were nominated for Officers for the 2017-2018 term:

President – Stephanie Hill	Director – Charles Abner
Vice President – Matthew Clark	Director – Sam Jennings
Secretary – Lisa Brock	Director – Ron Evans
Treasurer – Carolyn Johnson	Director – Libby Bumgardner
Historian – Dennis Eggert	

The following members were asked to continue to head the following committees:

Library – Faye Taylor	
Membership – Stephanie Hill	
Newsletter – Ron Evans	
Journal Editors – Charles Abner and Stephanie Hill	
Finance –	

CHRISTMAS SPECIAL!!!

All books available from the ACHS are 50% OFF from now through December 31st! Books include those available from the ACHS listed on the inside back cover of The Pellissippian. Submit orders plus payment to: Secretary, ACHS, PO Box 148, Clinton, TN 37717.

MEMBERS ONLY SPECIAL!!!

From now through December 31st, print copies of back issues of The Pellissippian are available for FREE plus the price of media mail postage to **ACHS members ONLY**. Submit your orders for specific issues in **writing including your email address** to: Secretary, Anderson County Historical Society, PO Box 148, Clinton, TN 37717 or by email to pghs@att.net. If the issues you request are available, you will be notified of the cost of media mail postage by email. Issues will mailed on receipt of payment. If you are local, arrangements can be made to pick them up. **Now is the last chance to order print copies of any back issues you want!** Print copies of The Pellissippian will no longer be available after December 31st.

Queries:

William David Scarbrough

My 4th great grandfather (I believe) is William David Scarbrough. I believe he died and is buried in Anderson County. He died on 17 Jun, 1830. His name appears on a plaque "Revolutionary War Veterans who lived in Anderson County Erected by the Anderson Co, Chapter of the Sons of the Revolution." Can you tell me if that plaque is in Clinton? Do you have any birth records for people born in Anderson County in 1808 (looking for Michael Scarbrough birthplace)? The plaque mentioned above has the spelling being Scarbrough. Thank you for any information that you can provide to me. David Scarbrough (david6847@msn.com).

Thomas Lively

According to my research, my grandfather Thomas Lively was buried in Cove Cemetery in Windrock in 1916. I have been unable to confirm the location of Cove Cemetery. At first I thought the name had changed to Indian Creek Cemetery but I was unable to find his headstone at that location. Is this something you could assist me with? Thanks, Brandon Ellis email: w.brandon.ellis@gmail.com

Nancy M Butler

My name is Roger Ford and I live in Cocke County Tennessee. I am trying to find information about my great-great grandmother Nancy M Butler. Nancy Butler was bn. around 1818. By 1840's she was in Cocke County TN. Let me know if there are any records of her in Anderson County. Thank you, Roger Ford email: rogerfordgrassyfork@gmail.com

Events:

Tennesseans for Living History

The Clinton Library has partnered with Tennesseans for Living History to host a program every first Tuesday night from 6pm-7pm until December entitled "Walking in the Footsteps of Tennessee and American History". Check the library's online calendar each month for the topic to be discussed. http://clintonpubliclibrary.org/event/

Living History Weekend at Fort Dickerson - October 28th, 29th and 30th

Knoxville Civil War Roundtable and the City of Knoxville present a Living History weekend on October 29th and 30th, 2016. Local re-enacting units, historians and authors alike will commemorate the Siege of Knoxville that took place in November of 1863. The free event is sponsored by the City of Knoxville's Parks and Recreation Department and hosted by the Civil War Roundtable. Fort Dickerson Park is located just off Chapman Highway in South Knoxville at 3000 Fort Dickerson Road.

The Living History Weekend will run from 10 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Saturday, October 29, and from 11 a.m. until 4 p.m., Sunday, October 30th. Visitors are invited to park for free at Disc Exchange across from Shoneys, where they can ride a free shuttle to Fort Dickerson. For more information on this event as well as Civil War History in Knoxville, go to http://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Tom Wright at 865-482-1680 https://www.kcwrt.org. or contact Event Coordinator Perry Hill at 865-283-1691 or cpthill63rdtn@yahoo.com.

The Pellissippian:

2016 – Issues 3 and 4 are being compiled.

Remember to send us an update if you change your USPS mail address or email address.

If the address or zip code isn't absolutely correct, we may get their journals back as "Undeliverable as addressed...Return to Sender...Postage Due." Even if the recipient moves to another apartment in the same building, the journal is returned to us, because the address is incorrect.

To cover the 'postage due penalty' and the cost of re-mailing the journal, if a member's issue of The Pellissippian is returned to the society as undeliverable to the address we have on file, that member will have to pay \$6 to ACHS in order to have that issue re-mailed to the corrected address. We apologize for this inconvenience, but we must do so, as postage costs continue to increase.